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August 15, 2014 

 
T. J. Pulliam, MD 
Chair, Long-Term and Behavioral Health Committee 
State Health Coordinating Council 
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 
2714 Mail Center Service 
Raleigh, NC 27699-2714 
 
Re: Petition/Adjusted Need for Burke County Hospice Inpatient Beds in in the 2015 SMFP 
 
Dear Dr. Pulliam: 
 
I am writing in support of a petition from Burke Hospice & Palliative Care for hospice inpatient beds in Burke County.  I, for 
example, was pleased to have been associated with the founding of our hospice.  As a result, I think I have an enhanced 
appreciation for the critical needs met by hospice services.    
 
Indeed, it is my information that current hospice services are well utilized by our Burke County citizens, including those of 
our local inpatient hospice home in Valdese.  The next nearest hospice inpatient beds are located in other counties, making 
travel a hardship for most Burke County residents should there be insufficient beds locally.  During a time of crisis, this can 
be especially burdensome for patients, their families and friends.  Moreover, with the importance to patients of family and 
friends’ visits, it can be particularly important that inpatient beds are conveniently located to facilitate those visits.  
 
Thus, increasing hospice inpatient capacity in Burke County would represent a positive step to ensure that residents of our 
county can readily receive the benefits of those services without undue expense and inconvenience.  Most especially, those 
additional inpatient beds would best ensure that the patients themselves, at their most critical time of need, would not be 
as likely to miss out on visits and support because of travel distance for their family and friends should adequate beds only 
be available in other counties. 
 
As requested in the petition, I urge that you approve a need determination for hospice inpatient beds in Burke County in 
the 2015 State Medical Facilities Plan. 
 

Sincerely,  

 
Hugh A. Blackwell 

 
HAB/dkr 
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